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DATE:
June 2, 2005


TO:

FCERA Retirees

FROM:
Roberto L. Peña

Retirement Administrator

SUBJECT:
California State Tax Withholding Error

On Friday May 27, 2005, the Fresno County Employees’ Retirement Association (FCERA) was notified by Fifth Third Bank, our benefit disbursement bank, that a computer program upgrade was applied to the May 31, 2005 retirement benefit payments in error.

The error affected 1,804 retirees that have elected California State Tax withholding based on the California State Tax withholding schedules.  Of the 1,804 retirees, 1,397 had California State Tax under-withheld and 407 had California State Tax over-withheld.  Please note that retirees who have elected no withholding or fixed dollar amounts for California State Tax were unaffected by this situation.

We have requested Fifth Third Bank to send a letter to all 1,804 affected retirees explaining the cause of the error and how the issue will be rectified.  Affected retirees can expect this letter the week of June 6, 2005.  If you are one of the 1,804 retirees affected, please note that the correct California State Tax withholding will be made for the June 30, 2005 benefit payments.

We apologize for any inconvenience this error may have caused.  We will keep you updated on our progress to resolve this situation.

Thank you.
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Roberto L. Peña


Retirement Administrator
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